
 

 

Indonesian Puppet Show was Amazing 

 
On Tuesday we started the term with a show from Indonesia that demonstrated the Art of Puppeteering.  It was 
a high quality show that highlighted another culture and a seldom seen skill. Oskar, Lochie and Gus enjoyed 
meeting the puppeteers after the show. 
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ANZAC DAY Tuesday April 25th – 8.45am start in school uniform at the Paynesville RSL 

 
Dear Parents and Friends, 
A reminder that ANZAC Day is next Tuesday April 25th. There is no school on ANZAC day. Instead students, 
staff, parents and friends are encouraged to put on their school uniform and to come along to the Paynesville 
RSL for the 9am ANZAC Day ceremony. We meet at the bottom of the hill at the King St intersection (at 
8:45am), march up the hill and then attend the ceremony. This year Jessica Stevens and Oskar Watkinson 
are the guest speakers and our School Choir is performing the New Zealand National Anthem. Grade 5 
student Lochie Liversidge has constructed a sculpture for the RSL and this will also be presented. Please join 
us to support our servicemen and woman – an hour of your time that would mean so much. 
 

TERM 1:  Feb 1st – March 
31st 

TERM 2:  (Tues) 18th April 
– 30th June 

TERM 3: 17th July – 22nd 
September 

TERM 4 – 9th  October – 
22nd December 



Sailing School for the Grade 6 Students 

 

Above – the Grade 6 students learn to rig their yachts. 

 

Above – what a beautiful scene as the grade 6 students sail from Newlands Arm, past  

Raymond Island back to the GLYC. 

 



School Cross Country – Thursday 27th April 

Next Thursday we are holding our School Cross Country run. Parents, Grandparents and friends are welcome to come 
along and support the children. Cross Country can be challenging for many children. It is about having a go and doing your 
best rather than beating other people. We have a 12.15pm start and the order of events is as follows. 

9yrs girls / boys 
10 yrs girls/ boys 
11 yrs girls / boys 
12 years girls / boys 
Grade 1 girls / boys 
Grade 2  girls / boys 
Preps 
 
 
 

 

 

VOLUNTEERING AT PAYNESVILLE PS 

Like all schools Paynesville PS values the 

many volunteers that come into our school.  

The Department of Education & Training and 

Department of Justice advise that any 

volunteer is required to have a current 

“Working With Children Check” before 

starting.  Many organisations now require 

volunteers to have this card and there is no 

limit on how many organisations are linked 

to your card.   

If you wish to apply for this, the application 
is completed online at; 
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au 
The click the “Apply for a Check” button and 
follow the links.  Once the application is 
printed it is taken to the Post Office for 
processing. 
 
If you already have a Working with Children 
Card then Paynesville Primary School needs 
to be added as an organisation.  This can be 
done through the same link above but select 
the “My Check” login and follow the 
prompts.   
 
The details required for Paynesville Primary 
School are;  PO Box 38, Paynesville, 3880.  
Phone: 51566334.   
 
If you have any queries please see Lauren in 

the office on Thursday’s or Friday’s. 

 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/



